## CITY OF LYNDON COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES MONDAY, JUNE 24, 2019

Mayor Brent Hagan called the Council Meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Those present: Susan Barto, Betsy Kramer, Kelly Kramer, Becky Ricketts, Mardy Sidebottom and City Attorney, John Singler. Carla Nalley and Amy Stuber were absent. Guests were also present.

A motion was made by Becky Ricketts, seconded by Susan Barto to approve the minutes of the May 20, 2019 Council Meeting. Motion carried unanimously. A motion was made by Kelly Kramer, seconded by Betsy Kramer to approve the minutes of the June 17, 2019 Caucus Meeting. Motion carried unanimously.

The Treasurer's Report was given and will be filed for audit. Balance for June 1, 2019 was \$2,624,297.55.

ORDINANCE #6-24-19- Case No. 18ZONE1082 - 1<sup>st</sup> Reading- Zoning change from OR-3 to C-2 at 1025 Dorsey Lane — Motion made by Susan Barto, seconded by Kelly Kramer to have Attorney, John Singler to give a first reading by summary of Ordinance #6-24-19. Motion carried unanimously. John Singler gave the first reading. A second reading and action will be on the July Council Meeting agenda.

#### **ANNOUCEMENTS:**

Mayor Hagan announced the next Caucus Meeting will be July 15th and Council Meeting will be July 22<sup>nd</sup>, both at 6:00 p.m.

#### **OTHER BUSINESS:**

The Mayor mentioned he contacted Carrie Gerard from EACM to inform her the grant she submitted will be on July's agenda for action. Becky Ricketts noted that Metro Louisville will not cut non-profit funds from their budget for the upcoming fiscal year. He also made Council aware he spoke to Marilyn Parker regarding the bridge on Lyndon Lane. She expressed the possibility of spending some of her discretionary funds to paint the bridge, although, Mayor Hagan proposed to Council to remove what is left of current paint and let it be natural instead of repainting it. He stated the plan would be to avoid spending the city's money to repair the bridge since it's on a Metro road. The proper permits will be applied for before anything is done.

The Mayor also brought up there is a solicitor going door-to-door in Lyndon that does have a permit. John Singler gave legal advice. Discussion was held on how to handle solicitors in the future and possibly amending our policy by municipal order.

### **OPEN FLOOR:**

Therese Lehmann, 208 Wood Rd., inquired about the property at 206 Wood Rd. being divided into two lots. She was informed if the plan meets the requirements with the Land Development

Code, the owner of the property is within his legal rights to divide the lots and build two homes. Discussion was held.

# **ADJOURNMENT:**

There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 6:21 p.m.

Brent Hagan, Mayor

ATTEST.

Stacey Woodward, City Clerk